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At Kay Park Parish Church Kilmarnock, on Wednesday twenty sixth June two thousand and nineteen years, which day Kirk Session met and was duly constituted with prayer.

Sederunt: Rev Fiona Maxwell, Mrs J Grant Clerk and other ruling Elders as per register 
with apologies noted. The Meeting was constituted with reading and prayer.  

The List of Business: the agenda as submitted by the Clerk was approved.
Minutes of the Previous Meetings: held on 08th May and 26th May 2019 were proposed

by Jeff Davies, seconded by Bill Caldwell, approved and signed.  The Moderator 
commented that the meeting of 08th May 2019 had been difficult and that the matter

is now concluded and there is no further comment to make on the matter.
Matters Arising: None.
Correspondence:  a) Letter of resignation from Mr Allan Hamilton. Noted.


b) Letter from Mr Graham Cowley of Kilmarnock Churches Youth Project


    enclosing cheque for £12,500 in respect of refund from Basement Youth


    Project.


c) Re-Imagining Day Conference in Falkirk.  It was hoped that Kay Park would 


    be represented at the Conference

d) Doors Open 2019 - It was decided that we should open for Saturday 07th           

    September from 11.00 am until 3.00 pm.  Names of volunteers willing to staff

    the day to be given to the clerk.


e) Presbytery of Irvine & Kilmarnock – Representative Elder to Presbytery.


    Mr Ronnie Hamilton agreed to continue as Kay Park’s representative, and it is


    hoped that a new representative will step forward for the year after.

 f) Mrs Audrey Gray has been invited by Presbytery to continue as an Equalising


    Elder for a further year.

g) Certificates of Transference had been received in respect of the following:


    Mr Iain McCulloch 40 Annanhill Avenue Kilmarnock

    Mrs Agnes Lindsey 4 Craufurdland Road Kilmarnock

    It was agreed to add their names to the Roll. 


h) Resignation of Mrs Jacqueline Biggar Church Secretary.  Noted.  

Presbytery Report:  Mrs Audrey Gray gave a brief report on the meeting of the previous
evening.

The Ref George Lind, of Grasping the Nettle, thanked Kay Park Parish Church for hosting the initial event.  During the five days that the American Christine astrophysicist was here, over 600 people came to hear her.  240 of whom were at Kay Park.  Seventy five school pupils have decided to follow the God questions as a consequence of her visit.

Presbytery Plan – a new and diverse form of ministry is being set up.  A Pioneering Ministry Implementation Group (PIMG) will be set up to look at new models of worship, be more secular in approach and not tied to any one church.  The Group plan to appoint people within the next year.  

Commissioners and equalizing elders heard from Ross Leggat who was the youth representative to the General Assembly. Some discussion followed on using youth reps as presbytery delegates for the next year and beyond but some felt that this was unfair on those ordained as elders.

The request by Kay Park Parish Church to carry out work to the exterior of their building was approved.

SEDERUNT
AGENDA
MINUTES
MATTERS ARISING
CORRESPONDENCE
PRESBYTERY
An issue was raised concerning the sale of the Manse of St Kentigern’s.  Whilst there is a two year agreed hiatus, their Kirk Session had met and was seeking approval to sell the Manse.  The court was told that the report implied that discussions had already commenced when this was not the case.  What would happen if a union/linkage did not

take place with Kay Park.  It was agreed that should the Manse be sold, the proceeds are to reside with 121 George Street.

Three groups had received funding from the Mission Primer Fund and the meeting heard how this funding had been used. Mrs Gray was thanked for her report.

The Moderator elaborated on the discussion concerning a future linkage with St Kentigern’s.

Fiscal:  The Treasurer presented the financial statement to end May 2019 and confirmed that the cheque from Kilmarnock Churches Youth Project for £12500 was now lodged with the bank.  We await a decision from HES regarding application for funding towards exterior work.  A decision will not be known until the end of June. Mr Steven and all of the finance team were thanked.

Church Roll:  The following changes were noted.

Funerals -

17.04.19.   Mrs Catherine Lindsay 40 Hunter Road Crosshouse. D19

30.04.19.   Mr Walter Miller 64 Manor Avenue Kilmarnock. D9

21.05.19.   Dr Iain Macmillan 2 Castle Drive Kilmarnock. D8

Change of Address

Mrs Irene Cuthbertson to 10 Thorntoun Gate Tweedmouth Berwick-upon-Tweed Postal

Mr Andrew and Mrs Linda Robinson to 2 Kilmaurs Road Fenwick D52

Mrs Lauren Field to 23 De Walden Drive Kilmarnock. D7

Hall Letting Report:  Report noted.  The Hall Letting Committee currently comprises only four members two of whom work full time.  The committee needs to be augmented so that we can respond effectively to cover for the Hall Letting Manager’s holidays and periods of illness.
Elders’ Away Day:

Monkton Parish Church  Saturday 03rd August 2019 meeting at 09.00 at Kay Park. The
Keynote speaker on the day will be Rev Liz Crumlish who will lead us in worship and set the scene for discussion later in the day. She is currently leading and fascilitating a Path of Renewal, coaching and mentoring ministers and congregations through cultural change.
Safeguarding:  Mr Stuart Warboys has been unable to fulfil this role effectively for some time owing to work commitments.  It was agreed that Mr Warboys should step down for the time being at least.
All Safeguarding Records are confidential and as such need to be moved in a locked space in the Church Office.  We need a more robust safeguarding procedure.  This action should be undertaken in next ten days.

Pastoral Care Report:  Report noted.  Kirk Session was asked to think about whether we should continue to try and sustain our current model and continue as before or to consider another way.  Further discussion on this will form part of the Elders’ Away Day.

Safety Report:  No report.

PRESBYTERY
CONT’D
FISCAL
CHURCH ROLL
HALL LETTING 
ELDERS’ AWAY DAY
SAFEGUARDING
PASTORAL CARE
SAFETY
Minister’s Notes:  The Moderator spoke briefly about Centrestage and some of their plans which will have huge implications for Kay Park and whether we choose to remain

on the outside or inside.  Perhaps we should consider how we could work in partnership and add value.  How can we reciprocally be involved?

The Moderator thanked everyone present most sincerely and to enjoy this sabbath rest.    
The BBQ had been a great success thanks in part to the hard work of the 37th Ayrshire Scouts.  It was agreed that the Treasurer would send a cheque for £250 to be used for the work of the Scout Group.

Calendar of Dates:  The clerk presented the proposed meeting dates for 2019/20         whereby some meetings will be business meetings others will be used to debate and discuss a particular topic.

Dates for the Business Committee are still to be agreed.

Thanks:  The clerk thanked Kirk Session for their attendance at meetings throughout     the session and their continued co-operation in all matters.  In particular, she thanked Mrs Eleanor Hamilton who had indicated that she wished to take a step back for her huge contribution to the work of Kay Park.
Litter Picking:  Mrs Janette Steven gave an update.
Date of Next Meeting:  The Kirk Session will meet on 28th August 2019 at 7.30 pm
Close:  This being all the business the meeting was closed with the saying of The Grace.
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